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ENVIRONMENTAL & SUSTAINABILITY 
POLICY 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Steel Mains recognizes that its operations impact upon resource use, air, water and land.  
 

It is Steel Mains policy to achieve and maintain a high standard of Sustainable practices to 
minimise the effect on the Environment through its processes relating to the manufacturing 
and supply of steel, coated and lined water and wastewater pipeline products. 
 

Steel Mains is firmly committed to the quality of life of its employees, customers, and 
community. Through innovation, process improvement, and sound manufacturing practices 
Steel Mains will also encourage and promote sustainability in every area of our business 
operations.  
 

Specifically, it is Steel Mains policy to:  
 

➢ Comply with all environmental laws and regulations and other requirements to which Steel 
Mains is subject to and uphold the spirit of the law; as applicable to the manufacturing and 
supply of steel, coated and lined water and wastewater pipeline products. 
 

➢ Provide the support and resources necessary to ensure compliance with the requirements 
of the Company, environmental laws and regulations and other requirements;  
 

➢ Ensure that its employees, contractors, visitors and suppliers are informed about this policy 
and are aware of their environmental laws and regulations and other requirements;  
 

➢ Seek continuous improvement by monitoring environmental performance against 
periodically reviewed objectives and targets by considering evolving knowledge and 
community expectations:  
 

➢ Ensure that it has management systems to identify, control and monitor environmental 
impacts arising from its operations. These systems will be used to facilitate continuous 
improvement in environmental performance;   
 

➢ Report and record environmental incidents and initiate remedial action to improve 
performance, rectify damage and prevent recurrent incidents;  
 

➢ Conduct research and establish programs to conserve resources, minimize wastes, improve 
processes and protect the environment, and prevent pollution; 
 

➢ Continuously strive to identify, develop and implement strategies to achieve ZERO landfill 
waste disposal targets to minimise the Environmental impact associated with the 
manufacturing and supply of steel, coated and lined water and wastewater pipeline products;  
 

➢ Seek collaboration in our sustainability efforts through negotiation of sustainable 
products and processes from our vendors and suppliers; 
 

➢ Evaluate every component of our manufacturing and business practices for continual 
improvement in sustainable principles and practices. 
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